

聖公會聖三一堂中學 S.K.H. HOLY TRINITY CHURCH SECONDARY SCHOOL

6th March 2024

Dear Holy Trinity Church Secondary School Colleagues, Parents, Students and Alumni,

It is with great pleasure that I announce the appointment of the Principal of S.K.H. Holy Trinity Church Secondary School: The Incorporated Management Committee (IMC) is pleased to announce the appointment of Ms. WONG Lai-shan as the new Principal of S.K.H. Holy Trinity Church Secondary School. Ms. Wong will take up her new position on 1st March 2024, succeeding Ms. CHAN Shin-kwan, who left the school on 31st August 2023.

The selection process for the appointment of new principal follows the guidelines of the Education Bureau. The Principal Selection Committee, comprising representatives from the Anglican (Hong Kong) Secondary School Council and the IMC, unanimously agreed to recommend Ms. WONG Lai-shan as the new Principal to the school sponsoring body(SSB) and the IMC after detailed discussion and consideration through open recruitment and rigorous interviews. The recommendation of the Principal Selection Committee was accepted by the SSB and unanimously endorsed by the IMC, and the Education Bureau has approved the appointment.

Ms. WONG Lai-shan has been working in our school for 27 years, and has served as Vice Principal and Acting Principal. Ms. Wong has the expertise and leadership to manage schools. She has solid teaching and administrative experience in school development and self-evaluation, student growth support, curriculum development, teacher professional development, and national security education. Ms. Wong's vision for education coincides with the Anglican Church's educational philosophy of nurturing the healthy development of each student's mind, body, and spirit. She has the affinity of an educator, with a commitment to education, a clear vision, an emphasis on sharing with students and colleagues, and a sense of gratitude and giving back. She is a warm, positive, serious and experience-based person who cares about the wellbeing of every stakeholder in our school, including students, parents and staff.



聖公會聖三一堂中學 S.K.H. HOLY TRINITY CHURCH SECONDARY SCHOOL

By the grace of God, we welcome Ms. WONG Lai-shan as our Principal. May the Lord bless Ms. Wong and we are confident that under her leadership, the entire staff team will be better integrated and work together to make our school sustainable and progressive. The IMC looks forward to the continued support of our parents and alumni, and to working with our staff to ensure that our students grow up healthy and happy in the love of the Lord.

On behalf of the Incorporated Management Committee, I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to the former Principal, Ms. CHAN Shin-kwan, for her dedication and service to the school. I wish Ms. Chan a happy life and God's grace.

Sincerely,

Rev. LEE Kwok-kuen

Supervisor, for and on behalf of

The Incorporated Management Committee of

S.K.H. Holy Trinity Church Secondary School